


Withington Annual Village Meeting

Wednesday 10th May 2017 at 7.30pm in the Parish Room

Minutes


Present:  Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Neil Maxwell, Lesley Stone, Martin Timmis, Alan Williams Denise Roscoe (Clerk) Mathew Mead (SC Community Enablement Officer) 7 members of the public

106/2016	Welcome The Chairman welcomed everyone to the three meetings of the evening.

[bookmark: _Hlk483047840]107/2016	Apologies Shropshire Cllr Lezley Picton, Bernie Jones, Jon Scutt, Brenda Marshall,
Marion Hillaby, Jonathan Walton, Jenny Newby, Shirley Davies

108/2016	Approval of the Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting held on 11th May 2016
The minutes were accepted as correct and signed by the Chairman.

109/2016	Report from Parish Council Chairman
1. Planning.  Planning applications have always aroused more interest and discussion than any other subject.  The PC position as defined in the 2013 Parish Plan is that Withington has elected to be classified as “open countryside” and therefore there should be no new houses built within the Parish unless they are low-cost for local need or are conversion of existing building to residential use.
The largest threat to our rural environment was the application by Shropshire Homes to build 17 houses which was turned down by Shropshire Planning department. An appeal was lodged by the builder and the hearing took place on 5th February with the Inspector upholding the planning Departments refusal for planning permission.
The other planning issue that we need to address even though it is not within our Parish is the proposal by Sundorne Estates to build 2 large chicken sheds at the Rea Farm which will house approximately 120,000 birds. The impact on Withington will be primarily
· Increase in HGV traffic even though the Estate assure us the contractor will use the route out to Berwick Warf & Atcham and will apply to install 3 possible 4 new passing places on that stretch of road
· Smells & odours as the prevailing winds will bring these direct to Withington.
The application was submitted in October last year and a decision expected by this January. 85 objections were submitted by both residents of Withington and Upton Magna and to date there has been no decision made.
2. Roads and Traffic.  The condition of the lanes around Withington still remain a concern even though the Council occasionally patch and repair potholes.  Parishioners who discover new potholes should report them as soon as possible to either the PC or Shropshire Council before they become an even bigger problem.
One major improvement has been the resurfacing of the lane from the “leg of mutton” junction, through Hunkington crossroads towards the Harpers farm.  
The number and size of HGV’s has always been a problem for the Parish in terms of the safety of other road users and the damage they cause to the roads and verges. The majority of HGV’s deliver to CJ Wildlife. The PC have worked with CJ Wildlife and Shropshire Roads Department to try and address the problem which has resulted in a reduction of the number of HGV’s passing through the village.  We have also seen a significant increase in the number of very large agricultural vehicles in our area which has resulted in damage to roads and verges as well as large deposits of mud on the roads. These appear to belong to contractors working for local farmers over a short but intense period of time. Whilst we live in a rural community and should expect agricultural traffic and the noise/smells etc associated with farming we do expect the contractors to keep the roads clear and respect our environment.  Parishioners should report any damage, preferably with pictures, vehicle details etc., to the Parish Clerk so we can follow it up with Shrewsbury Council roads department.   
3. Crime.  Whilst we are fortunate to live in what the Police class as a low crime area we have unfortunately experience a number of “fly tipping incidents. We should therefore always remain vigilant and anyone who sees suspicious vehicles or activity should report it to the police. 
We receive regular incident reports from the Police for parishes in Shropshire together with suggestion on how to reduce the risk of crime however we do need a Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator for our Parish so if anyone is interested please contact Phil Heath. 
We have a new Neighbourhood PC, David Walton who attended the PC meeting in March and there is there is also a community Support Officer travelling with the mobile library who is available to discuss any concerns/issue regarding policing matters.
4. Finally, 
· The Chairman thanked his fellow Parish Councillors for their efforts and support over the last 12 months.
· Helen Thomas was thanked for her contributions as a Councillor on her retirement from the Parish Council.  Her place will be taken by Neil Maxwell.
· Members of the Village Green Committee were thanked for ensuring that our village green continues to be maintained and improved to the benefit of all Parishioners.  Parishioners were reminded that the work of the Committee is funded by charitable donations and not from the village precept and were asked to consider becoming a member of “the Friends of the Village Green” to support this important village asset. 
· Congratulations and thanks were given to Tom Taylor our Parish Clerk for the last 7 years retired from the post recently. Tom has done a sterling work for the Parish and we thank him for all his efforts and support. The PC presented Tom with a crystal decanter and whiskey glasses as a token of our thanks. Denise Roscoe has taken over the role and we look forward to working with her over the coming years.

110/2016	Report from Shropshire Council’s Community Enablement Officer – Mathew Mead
The last 12 months have seen a range of issues highlighted in the Local Joint Committee area, and many of these issues will continue to be important over the coming 4 years.
Traffic and roads.  The use of our rural roads by large HGV’s and Farm vehicles continues to be a concern for many residents. Shropshire Council Highways staff have worked with haulage companies and local firms to encourage lorry drivers to use roads appropriate to their vehicles, and changes to signage from main roads in the area have taken place. Problems of vehicles taking other routes, often as a result of using Satnavs, continue though, as do reports of agricultural vehicles driving too quickly.  We encourage residents to report these incidents to Shropshire Council so further work with local companies can take place. We want to make sure that local farms and businesses can continue to receive deliveries and go about their important daily business, but equally we need to make sure communities are not adversely effected by these vehicles.   
In the wider area residents will no doubt have noticed, and been impacted by, changes to the main road network in and around Shrewsbury. These changes are required to accommodate increasing numbers of vehicles using the roads, and future development planned in Shrewsbury over the next ten years. There has been significant disruption while these works take place but should be completed by the end of 2017, and should bring improved traffic flow around these roads now and in the future.  In the longer term the development of the North West Relief Road continues to be a aspiration for Shropshire Council and bids to centre government to fund this are continuing to be developed. Development over the next 5 years along the Welshpool Road will also help to facilitate the first “leg” of the relief road and will be funded from developer contributions and funding from Central Government. 
Planning and Community Led Plans.  A review of Shropshire’s Local Development Plan is now underway which will govern the future scale and location of housing and economic development in Shropshire between 2017 and 2036. This is to make sure that Shropshire’s plans continue to reflect national policy and provide a framework for development.
The new plans reflect a slight change in policy to accommodate more housing and economic development in market towns and Shrewsbury, rather than the countryside. However, national policy continues to have a requirement that there must be a presumption in favour of development where it is economically, socially and environmentally sustainable, and Shropshire’s rural countryside continues to be attractive to developers. As the rural economy changes we are also seeing more large scale agricultural developments. It is important communities continue to keep their Community Led Plans updated so they can respond accordingly to planning applications in their area.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Fly tipping.  The last 12 months has seen an increase in fly tipping across Shropshire, including this area. The majority of cases relate to the dumping of commercial waste by criminal gangs, and has a very significant environmental impact. Any cases of this type are fully investigated and we’d encourage anyone witnessing fly tipping, or finding cases of it in the countryside to report it to Shropshire Council on 0345 678 9006 or by email at customer.service@shropshire.gov.uk.
Hospital services and adult social care.  The last 12 months have continued to see significant focus on the future of health care service in Shropshire, with the Future Fit consultations on hospital services at Shrewsbury and Telford suffering further delays and the temporary closure of some services. Further consultations with Shropshire residents are planned for the summer of 2017 and we will look to invite staff from Future Fit to an LJC meeting to discuss their proposals with Parish Councils and members of the public
Alongside the debate about hospitals, the role of the Local authority in providing adult social care in Shropshire is also in the spotlight. Sustainability and Transformation Plans are being developed which will look at how public health and adult social care programmes can reduce the demands on hospital services and provide more care in local communities and through the volunteer sector. This will be a particular challenge in Shropshire due to our sparse rural population, which also has an older average population than many other counties. It is predicted that by 2020 all the cost of providing adult social care in Shropshire will exceed all other statutory spending the Council makes so will be a major focus for Shropshire Council in the next four years.
Shropshire Council funding.  Shropshire Council continued to make savings of around £20 million in 2016/17 and confident of making similar savings in the next 2 years. This has predominately been through a reduction in none statutory services, selling off assets that are no longer required and making savings through efficiencies to existing contracts.
However, 2019/20 sees the end of revenue funding for local authorities from Central Government which makes up around 30% of Shropshire Councils income. Instead, Local Authorities will keep local business rates. It is anticipated this will see reduced income for Shropshire Council as we have relatively few businesses in Shropshire compared to Councils such in Birmingham, Liverpool and London. To counter this Shropshire Council has published a new Economic Development strategy which looks to increase economic development in Shropshire, including making the most of opportunities around the development of the HS2 rail hub at Crewe; development or ex-military sites at Copthorne and Tern Hill and also the decommissioned power station site at Buildwas
This reduction in Council income, together with increasing costs of delivering adult social care could mean we are only able to afford to run statutory services in the future. So we are exploring ways in which non-statutory services such as leisure, countryside sites, youth services and library services can be delivered in different ways. The national political picture will become clearer in a few week’s time which may also see changes to local government funding and polices. And of course ongoing negotiations on how the UK leaves the European Union will also have an impact in Shropshire.
Council Elections.  At a local level the Council elections last week saw around a quarter of Shropshire’s Councillors step down, including many long serving Councillors such as John Everall in this electoral division. The new Council is made up of 49 Conservatives, 8 Labour Councillors, 12 Liberal Democrats, 4 Independents and one Green Party Councillor.  Lezley Picton was elected as this areas new Shropshire Councillor and through the Community Enablement Team I’ll be looking to assist her in her work locally, particularly with Parish Council and resident’s enquiries and issues. We will also look to hold an informal meeting of the Local Joint Committee in the coming weeks so new parish Councillors can meet each other and discuss local issues which we will need to work on in the coming 12 months.  Clerk: attached to the minutes is a report from Lezley Picton.

111/2016	Public Forum
►Tony Marchant raised the question of weight restrictions on the HGV’s travelling through the village and the possible damage to bridge’s and culverts.  Mathew Mead reported that Shropshire Council are addressing this by liaising with Sat Nav providers and establishing designated routes for HGV’s.
►Cllr Stone asked when it had become apparent that not all the previous Cllr’s were standing for the new term of office.  Cllr Heath:  when the Statement of Persons Nominated Notice was displayed.
►Action: Clerk to report damage to Withington Sign (Walcot) and finger post in front of Parks Farm.

112/2016	Date of next Annual Village Meeting - Wednesday 16th May 2018


Minutes confirmed as correct 16th May 2018 _______________________
Chairman
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